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  A Message from your District Directors 
 
                                     

 Bill & Sarah Watts 

      Grand Master Riders 

      Bill #10040  Sarah #10039 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

Region ‘H’ 

Greetings, 

 

 Sarah and I hope all is well with each of 

you and yours, as it is for us it has been a very 

busy past month and we have traveled, some 

miles. We took the long way to the Louisiana 

Rally, and we visited several states along the way 

before we got there. But I can assure you all once 

we arrived it was worth the trip as all of our 

G.W.R.R.A. Family in Louisiana did a great job 

with their Rally, and made it fun for all that at-

tended. And I am also proud to say Kansas had a 

nice showing of support down there this year! 

 While speaking of support I want to send a 

shout out to our very own Kansas, Chapter B as 

they had 7 bikes, and 8 members, attend the ERC 

Training that took place on 4-22-17. I know it was 

some distance for them to travel to attend and I 

know each of them learned something new or got 

a refresher on riding safe.  

 Any and or all of the Training, offered and 

available through the Riders Ed Program, is just 

another one of the benefits that each of us have by 

being a Member of this great Organization. And I 

encourage each of you to take advantage of any of 

the courses they offer or schedule, it could actu-

ally save not only your life but your co riders as 

well! 

 As most of you know that time of year is 

upon us when things start moving at a fairly rapid 

pace, and all of our calendars start filling up fast. 

And yes the District calendar, is no different and 

our own Rally will be here in less than 8 weeks, 

and yes there is still a lot to do in the meantime to 

make it fun for all. And trust me while each of 

you are there and you would like to lend a hand 

somewhere I am quite sure we could find a place 

for you. So don’t be afraid to ask because we are 

fairly sure you won’t hear No!   

 The District Team has fun stuff for atten-

dees, to do this year at the Kansas, District Rally.  

And we are encouraging anyone that would like 

to dress as their favorite Wizard of Oz Character, 

to please do so on Friday of the rally. (Does any-

one know where we can get any Flying Monkeys 

and some Munchkins?) 

 And last but not least, please don’t forget 

and plan to participate, in the District Picnic ride 

on June 10th to Lucas Kansas, more details will be 

out on this ride next month. But we believe this is 

going to be a fun ride and fun day for all let’s just 

all hope Mother Nature, feels the same way that 

day. 

 

Ride Often but Ride Safe, 

Bill and Sarah Watts, D.D. 

Kansas, District Region “H”  
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill &Sarah Watts 
620-665-3877 

 
ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
         
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
                      Rick & Brenda Kistler                                                  Jack & Doris Schoeck 
                             316-200-0726                                                   620-341-0426 
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Kansas District Team 

       SR. RIDER EDUCATORS                         TREASURER                       PATCH PRINCESS 
            Bill & Sheila Tucker                           Judy Eggleston                          Sheila Tucker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
           TRAINERS                                MEC                                    WEB MASTER 
          Mark & Linda Classen       Chris & Michelle Grooms                 Dale Tritsch 
 

            
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           NEWSLETTER EDITORS                            HISTORIAN                      COY COORDINATORS 
              Bill & Sheila Tucker                             Brenda Kistler                             Brenda Kistler 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       VENDOR COORDINATOR                      MOTOR AWARENESS          FRANK PATTON AWARD 2016                              
               Kathy Chesnut                              Steve & Terri Bockhaus                Terry & Judy Mann KSH 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rider Coaches: Bill Tucker, Rick Stevens, Bob Brown 
 MFA INSTRUCTORS: Bill Tucker, Marv Ayers, Jack & Doris Schoeck, Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
                                              Region ‘H’ 

          

                            2017 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 
May 13:     TC & TTRC combined courses, Wichita KS 
May 19-21:             Texas District Rally, Wichita Falls TX 
June 10:      Spring Picnic Ride to Lucas Ks 
June 23-24:     KS District Rally, Hutchinson KS  
July 8:      Bubba’s Birthday Burger Bash, Mulvane 
July 13-15:     AR District Rally, Eureka Springs 
Aug 29-Sept 2:    Wing Ding, Grapevine TX 
September 10:    KS State Fair Ride In 
September 16:    Fall Picnic Ride TBD 
September 28-30:   Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee OK 
Oct 6-8:      Kansas Campout Santa Fe Cove 

CHAPTER MEETING TIMES IN ORDER OF OCCURANCE 

 

              KSQ– 1ST THURSDAY  (Ark City)                           

 KSA 2ND THURSDAY  (Wichita)                            

 KSP 2ND FRIDAY  (Derby) 

 KSC 3RD TUESDAY  (Topeka) 

 KSB 3RD THURSDAY (DeSoto) 

 KSF 4TH TUESDAY (El Dorado) 

 KSH 4TH THURSDAY (Hutchinson) 
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Kansas Couple of The 

Year 2017 

  

 

 

 

 

KS– Q 

 

 

 

 

Bill and Sheila Tucker 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2017 

CHAPTER ‘A’  
 
 
 
 

Tim & Cindy Howard 
 

      CHAPTER ‘B’       
              
 
 
 
    Dave & Paula Aikens 

CHAPTER ‘C’  
 
 
 
 

Al & Sandy Davis 
 

CHAPTER ‘F’  

  

  CHAPTER ‘H’                

CHAPTER ‘Q’  

CHAPTER ’P’ 

  

Jack & Doris Schoeck  Mark & Linda Classen  Dennis & Kathy Chesnut 

 Duane & Vicki Kalous 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    

 

 

      

   Asst District Educators           Sr. District Educators               Asst District Educators  
                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Marv & Toni Ayers 
                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     620-241-2499 
         Senior Master IV #8249            Life Grand Master #242                         Master IV #9491                         

   Senior Master IV #8248                     Life Grand Master #527  

The  Team 
 

CHAPTER EDUCATORS 

Bob Brown KSA  

Eric Wadman KSB  

Bill Hanson KSC  

     Gene Shannon KSF  

Marvin Ayers KSH Sr. CE 

   Rick Stevens KSP Sr. CE 

 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Marvin Ayers/Bill Tucker 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

 

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Bob Brown 

Doris Schoeck 

 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Rick Kistler 

 

MOTOR AWARENESS 

COORDINATOR 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 
HELLO ALL, 

 

 We had our second riding course for the year. The MSF BRC2 

(Experienced Rider Course) April 23rd. The weather was near perfect this 

time. We had eight bikes with one Co-Rider. Eight participants were from 

the Chapter ‘B’ area and we had one from Chapter ‘H’. See the pictures pro-

vided by Sarah Watts. I’ve put names under the group photo.  

 Thanks Sarah for taking the pictures. Bill Watts was with Sarah and I 

heard several comments from the class that the District Directors were 

there to welcome and visit with them. They appreciated that time with our 

new Directors. 

 I also want to thank Rick Kistler for once again getting up wee hours 

of the morning putting barricades up for us. Also to Carolyn that not only 

handles most of the registration but has become an accomplished Range Aid. 

She can set up the exercises with the best of us. Thank you Carolyn. 

 At  the KSQ meeting (April 6) yours truly swore in the new Chapter 

Educators for KSQ.  Duane & Vicki Kalous were took the oath in and are ea-

ger to get to work. I thank them for stepping up and accepting a very impor-

tant position in GWRRA. 

 Our next and the last riding course for the year is the Trailering 

course. We have 4 spots open. If interested, contact me at wtuck-

er1@cox.net and I’ll get you enrolled. 

 

 From my team, Rick Stevens, Marv Ayers, Bob Brown, Carolyn Ste-

vens, Rick Kistler and the Chapter Educators, Ride to Arrive Alive! 

 

     “PRACTICE MAKE PERMENANT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE!” 

 

 

Bill & Sheila Tucker, Sr District Educators 

mailto:wtucker1@cox.net
mailto:wtucker1@cox.net
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                                                                   THE PARTICIPANTS APRIL 23, 2017 MSF BRC2 Wichita Kansas 

Joe Magnant   Bill Groh    Steve Ramiriz  Carla Ramiriz Ed James Eric Wadman  Chris Marcotte  The Rider Coaches and Range Aid 

                                                                                            Dan Gray  Tom Roskop                            Bill Tucker Bob Brown Rick Stevens 

                                                                                                                                                                                                   Carolyn Stevens   
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Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors and  

Meeting Time & Place 

 

You are welcome to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome 

 

Call the Chapter Director if you need more information about a Chapter activity. If 

you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area, please contact BILL &  

SARAH WATTS, District Directors at 620-728-8347 

 

Chapter Meeting Information 

 

          Chapter ‘A’                                         Chapter ‘H’ 

         Joe & Debbie Gattenby, CD                 Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch CD 

                  316-644-3066                     620-921-5941 

       Second Thursday, 7:00p.m.                               4th Thursday 7:00pm 

                  Country Café                              Gambino’sPizza 

           2904 S Seneca, Wichita                 310 S Main, South Hutchinson 

          joegattenby@yahoo.com                                             dalet@cox.net 

 

          Chapter ‘B’                                Chapter ‘P’ 

        Joe & Pam Magnant CD                                        David  McDonald CD 

                913-660-5176                      316-213-5712 

         3rd Thursday, 7:00pm                        2nd Friday, 7:00pm 

                    JTs Grill              Derby Church of Christ 

    33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto                    225 N Derby St, Derby 

     Joe.magnant51@gmail.com             Brown Bag– Desserts Provided 

                  DennyChesnut@FlightSafety.com 

 

           Chapter ‘C’       Chapter ‘Q’ 

         Don & Brenda Williams, CD             Jack & Teresa, Sr CD 

                 785-341-4211            316-651-7423 

           3rd Tuesday, 7:00pm     1st Thursday, 7:00pm 

             Perkins Restaurant     Sirloin Stockade, Ark City 

 1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka   Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 

          Dwilliams44@cox.net 

  

   Chapter “F’ 

              Everett & Carol Chastain, CD 

                         620-374-7917 

                   4th Tuesday, 7:00pm 

                Oil Hill Elementary School 

                  2700 W 6th, El Dorado 

           Brown Bag– Desserts provided 

                     ectrike@me.com 
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Chapter AChapter A  ––  WichitaWichita   

  

    Chapter Directors                                   
  Joe & Deborah Gattenby 
      316-524-9547 

Asst. Chapter Director                   
Chris & Michelle Grooms 

             316-788-7842 

   Newsletter Editor    
        Mary Mazur 
         316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator        
       Bob Brown 

  

       Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett                             
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Barb Brown 

 

      Chapter Couple 

Tim & Cindy Howard 

 

 

       

   

   

Hello fellow Wingers… 

You know the old saying “April showers bring 

May flowers”…well if that’s the case we should 

be up to our elbows in them because according to 

my Weather Bug app we got over 6 inches of rain 

in April alone (and April and the rain wasn’t even 

over yet). So this article is going to be short be-

cause other than our meeting I don’t have a whole 

lot to talk about.  

I’m always asking if you take a trip or do some-

thing on your motorcycle to let me know about it 

and I’ll say something here in the newsletter. So 

let me start out by talking about a couple things 

that Larry and I did the 1st part of April. On the 

2nd although the rain had stopped it was still a lit-

tle chilly when we rode up to Cassoday for biker 

Sunday. We were one of the very few that went 

but we did get to see the Shannons’ from Chapter 

F and we hung out with Marty & Ruth in their lit-

tle T-shirt shop. 

On the 8th was the Law Enforcement Parade in 

Wichita and Larry and I rode in the parade with 

Larry’s other motorcycle gang The Blue Knights 

which is a group of riders that are in Law En-

forcement or retired Law Enforcement. Here’s a 

picture of Larry with the flag on the back of his 

bike  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Our monthly chapter meeting was on April 13th 

and we had a pretty good crowd  

Chris & Michele Grooms were sworn in as the 

new Kansas District MECs (Membership En-

hancement Coordinator).  

Tim & Cindy Howard received their Level 2 rider 

paperwork, and Bob Brown received his paper-

work for being a Level 4 rider. (If you are unsure 

what the Levels program is about please contact 

your chapter educator for this information).  

Then as our Chapter Educator Bob talked to us 

about how every time we plan a ride on our bike 

that we should do a T-CLOC to make sure the 

bike is ready for the trip but then he reminded 

those who also pull a trailer that the trailer needs 

to be checked out also. Check the tires to see if 

they need air, and is the tread a good depth, do the 

wheel bearings need to be checked, are there 

chains to help secure the trailer to your bike, and 

these are just a few things to check for. Let’s face 

it the trip won’t be a good one if you end up los-

ing your trailer along the way. 

Next up was going to be the Chapter campout the 

weekend of 21st & 22 but those darn April 

Show2nd – Chris Roberts birthday 

6th – The Kansas Twisters are going to be in 

Council Grove to perform. 

11th – Our monthly chapter meeting @ the Coun-

try Café on South Seneca. Meeting starts @ 7:00 

(or close to it) but come early for a meal and visit 

with the other members.  

That’s it for April…here’s hoping May will be 

dryer 
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2nd – Chris Roberts birthday 

6th – The Kansas Twisters are going to be in Council Grove to perform. 

11th – Our monthly chapter meeting @ the Country Café on South Seneca. Meeting starts @ 7:00 (or 

close to it) but come early for a meal and visit with the other members.  

13th – we are taking a trip to see Big Brutus. Dave Beranek will be leading this ride and helmet time is 

9:00am at a place yet to be determined (I’m sure there will be more information available as we get 

closer to this date.)   

 
Bucyrus Erie model 1850B 
largest electric shovel in the world 

16 stories tall (160 feet) 
weight 11 million pounds 

boom 150 feet long 
dipper capacity 90 cu. yds (by heaping, 150 tons  

— enough to fill three railroad cars.) 
maximum speed .22 MPH 

cost $6.5 million (in 1962) 
 

A few other events to be thinking about.  
 

June 23rd & 24th is the District Rally in Hutchinson @ the Atrium Hotel & Conference Center. This 

year the theme is “Winging into OZ”  
 

July 29th – we will be going to the NBC baseball tournament @ Lawrence-Dumont. Please talk to 
Dave Beranek for further details 

 
Aug 29th – Sept 2, 2017 – Wing Ding in Grapevine Texas 

 

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

             Chapter Directors      Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator         Chapter Couple 

          Joe & Pam Magnant                Paula Aiken        Eric Wadman                              

                913-660-5176             785-842-8503                913-219-6678                 

     

     Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor           Chapter Treasurer 

                                                 Paula Aiken                    Ed James 

                                  816-225-2679                                                                                 

It was April 3, 1860 and a young rider left St. Joseph, 

Missouri on horseback to begin a ride that would travel 

almost 2000 miles to Sacramento, California and at-

tempt to join a country separated by distance.  Rugged 

terrain, violent storms, and the Paiute Indians were just 

a few of the struggles facing the brave riders of the 

Pony Express as they traveled along the route.  Approxi-

mately two hundred relay stations were located every 

ten to fifteen miles throughout the route where riders 

would stop and change horses.  The rider was given 

about two minutes to get a drink, go to the bathroom, 

and move the specially designed saddlebag called a mo-

chila to a fresh horse before starting off again.  The mochila had four pockets for mail.  Three of them 

were locked and the fourth was left open to pick up any military dispatches along the route.  The keys to 

the locked pouches were located at each end of the route.  The mail was written on onion skin paper due 

to the high cost of $5/half ounce.  Only twenty pounds of mail could be carried by a rider.  Each rider 

traveled between 75-100 miles before handing off the mochila to another rider.  With the expansion of 

the telegraph in October 1861, the Pony Express ceased to exist and the founders, William Russell, 

Alexander Majors, and William Waddell, ended the business in bankruptcy.      

 

Fourteen Chapter B members traveled to St. Joseph on April 19 for the mid- month ride.  They enjoyed 

touring the Pony Express National Museum and learning about the history of the Pony Express.  There 

are many educational exhibits detailing the Pony Express as well as displays that provide information 

about westward expansion.  St. Joseph was the start-

ing place for the majority of people during the west-

ward expansion movement.  Excavation sites are also 

visible showing artifacts found.  After soaking up the 

local history, members enjoyed lunch at Boudreaux's 

Louisiana Seafood and Steaks.  It was a great day of 

history and fun. 
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On April 1 Chapter B members met for breakfast and then headed off to the home of Bill Groh for 

maintenance day.  Everyone enjoyed the comradery as they assisted each other in making sure bikes 

were ready for the riding season.   

 

Five members participated in the annual Moonshine Run.  

This year’s trip included an extra day and a stop in 

Springfield, Illinois to visit Lincoln’s home and his Presi-

dential Library and Museum, another educational addition 

to a fun trip.  The weather was great and the guys en-

joyed being included in those who purchased one of the 

3362 burgers sold this year. 

 

Safety is a big part of GWRRA and seven bikes and eight 

people from Chapter B participated in the ERC in Wich-

ita on April 23.  It was a great training course led by Bill 

Tucker, Rick Stevens, and Bob Brown.   

 

We appreciate their time and effort to keep us safe. 

 

Chapter B events for May: 

May 4 – Dinner Ride 

May 17 – MMR, Liberty Memorial 

May 18 - Chapter Meeting 

May 20 – Thunder on the Smoky 

May 27 – Breakfast Ride 

 

Safe Travels, 

Paula Aiken          
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Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 
 

  

     

 

     Chapter Director           Asst Chapter Director          Treasurer              Chapter Editor                      Chapter Couple 

Don & Brenda Williams         John & Teresa Gull        Sandy Davis               Don Williams                      

         785-341-4211                      785-266-6735                785-691-7000              785-341-4211 

 

Web Master                     Chapter Educator          Chapter MEC 

   John Gull                               Bill Hanson                    Open 

785-266-6735        620-342-4388 

According to the old saying March wind brings 

April showers held true this year.  What little riding 

we got in during March was done fighting a lot of 

wind at times.  We started April off with our supper 

ride on the 4th with it raining hard enough to keep 

everybody from riding and also kept quite a few 

sitting cozy at home.  We had six people in atten-

dance and decided to eat at McFarland’s in Topeka 

because it didn’t make a whole lot of sense to have 

a convoy of cars going someplace in the wrong di-

rection for the chapter members.  As is usual the 

food and service at McFarland’s was excellent.   

While we were there we had a good discussion 

about the trike course that Bill Hanson and Rod 

Williams attended with Bill saying he was continu-

ing to gain confidence in his trike ability especially 

after Rod and Galen Umsheid “assisted” Bill in es-

tablishing that riding at interstate speeds is no more 

difficult than riding slower speeds.  Rod was in a 

hurry to get home for a basketball game so they 

kept their speed up on the turnpike all the way 

home. 

 

When it appeared that we might be locked inside 

the restaurant  until the next day we decided it 

might be prudent to head home. 

 

On the 8th we had our extended ride with 6 people 

going along also.  We decided to ride to Kelley’s in 

Basehor with Al Davis leading the way.  We took 

the scenic route thru McLouth coming into Tonga-

noxie to get there.  Again the food and service was 

excellent and the company was good.   After a lei-

surely lunch we headed kind of sort of on the way 

back home.  With Al leading you never know 

where you will end up.  We managed to go in east, 

west, north, and south all getting back home.  The 

only negative to the entire ride was the wind was 

blowing pretty hard and by the time Brenda and I 

got home we were worn almost completely out.  It 

seemed like we were in a crosswind for the entire 

300 miles we rode and I’m pretty sure most of that 

wind was in the 20 to 25 mph range.  It was still a 

good ride since rides are pretty much like airplane 

landings.  Anytime you can get out on a bike/trike 

and get home in one piece has to be a good ride. 

 

We held our monthly meeting at Perkins with 14 

people in attendance.   We got things started off 

with Bill Hanson reminding everybody to notify 

him if they attend a class with GWRRA or even if 

they renew CPR or first aid training  including 

those approved by the below listed organizations: 

  

 AHA=    American Heart Association 

ARC=     American Red Cross 

BCI=       Buddy Care Air Force First Re-

sponder 

EMS=    Doctors, Nurses, EMTS, 1st Re-

sponders 

NSC=     National Safety Council 

ASHI=   American Safety Health Institute. 

 

That request is so he can include it in the rider edu-

cation report each month. 
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He also mentioned reading the portion of last 

month’s newsletter about our getting older and 

was wondering how we adapt our riding to make 

it safer for us.  One of the things mentioned was 

our “back seat” driver as either a plus or minus, 

the fact that as we get older our vision tends to 

change and the extra set of eyes is always a plus. 

 

It was also mentioned that Lenny Barnes had 

what I will call a “minor” incident with her trike.  

Not all of the particulars were known, but she ap-

parently got distracted and ended up running off 

the road and getting ejected from her trike.  I say 

it was minor because she wasn’t hospitalized 

which is very good news about her and as we all 

know vehicles can be replaced.  The conversation 

about Lenny led to a discussion of two fatal mo-

torcycle accidents.  The first was in the Kansas 

City area where witnesses said the rear of the bike 

started “wobbling” and the rider ended up going 

over a drop of about 80 feet.  The other accident 

was I’m pretty sure in California where a car lost 

control and hit a pole breaking it off and the mo-

torcycle rider was decapitated when he hit the 

guide wire. 

 

Our supper ride will be led by Al & Sandy Davis 

leaving the Kwik Shop on the 2nd of May at 6:00 

pm riding to Wayne & Larry’s in Lawrence.  Our 

extended ride will be on the 8th with a breakfast 

ride to Marilynn’s in Osage City leaving the Kwik 

Shop at 8:30 am with a ride after breakfast if con-

ditions permit. 

 

Information on the District Rally in Hutchinson 

was discussed with more detailed information as 

it is made available. 

 

Wing Ding was also discussed and the parking 

fees were mentioned as a rumor that I have since 

verified as accurate.   It can possibly cost more 

for parking at the event than to attend it.  At the 

time of me writing this I have seen nothing on the 

GWRRA website telling the membership this will 

happen, however that might change. 

 

After our discussion of Wing Ding it was also 

mentioned that the GWRRA director is stepping 

down and will not be replaced at the present time.  

The president of the organization will be taking 

over their duties. 

 

With that we held the 50/50 drawing with Ken 

Felch winning the larger of the two and Rod Wil-

liams winning the smaller.  If this sounds familiar 

it should as one or both of them seem to have the 

lucky number more often than not. 

 

May Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

 Birthday    

6  Don Williams   

            

         Anniversary 

2 John & Teresa Gull 

15 Gary & Susan Drake 

19  Bill & Margaret Hanson 

 

 

 

 

 

Don & Brenda Williams 

CD/Newsletter Editors 
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          Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  

    Chapter Director         Asst Chapter Director         Chapter Educator              Chapter Couple 

Everett & Carol Chastain   Open    Gene Shannon Jack & Doris Schoeck 

 

Chapter Editor   Chapter MEC  Chapter Scrapbook 

 Doris Schoeck   Rick Kistler   Rick & Brenda Kistler 

Greetings from Chapter F! 

 Hope all of you are getting some riding time in since Spring if finally here.  We could do without the rain, but 

there are still some beautiful riding days. 

 Our monthly gathering was held on Tuesday, April 25, 2017 at our regular meeting place of the Oil Hill School.  

We had visitors from Chapters A, P, and Q.  We appreciate all our visitors and were glad they came to visit us. 

 We had two Assistant District Directors, Jack and Doris Schoeck; and Rick and Brenda Kistler; District Senior 

Rider Educator, Bill and Sheila Tucker; a District Assistant Rider Educator, Rick Stevens; the District Motorist Aware-

ness Officer, Steve and Terri Bockhaus;  our new District Membership Enhancement Officer, Chris Grooms;  and our 

current District Couple of the Year, Bill and Sheila Tucker.  I believe that is the first time we have had all those officers 

at our meeting at the same time.  We thank them all for coming. 

 We also had a visitor, Sherri Wilder, from Bucklin, Kansas.  Sherri talked to us about products from Norwex, 

which is a non-chemical product that allows you to clean your house with 90% water.  She also had cloths that are mo-

torcycle friendly for washing and wiping off your bikes.  She was very informative and had some interesting products.  

She demonstrated the cloths on the school windows and they do not leave streaks. 

 Jack Schoeck, Assistant District Director announced that the West District Ride will be on Saturday, June 10, 

2017.  We will be going to Lucas, Kansas for the day.  This coming weekend is the Region H Rally in Marshall, Texas 

and there are several people who plan on going.  It should be a lot of fun.  Also, he announced that our District Rally 

will be in Hutchinson, Kansas for the dates of June 23-24, 2017.  The District Team has a lot of fun and interesting 

things planned for the rally.  There will be seminars, the Kansas Twisters, and lots of fun things to do.   

 John Glaves announced that the Supper Ride will be on Friday, May 5, 2017.  The group will leave from the Oil 

Hill School parking lot at 6:00 pm and will meet at Bijengs Chinese Restaurant at 6:30 pm to eat.  All are invited to join 

us if you are in the area. 

 Phyllis Van Buskirk announced that Kathy Peck, a previous International Couple of the Year died this past week 

of heart related issues.  Was a sudden thing, so thoughts and prayers would be appreciated for her husband and the fam-

ily.  Also a previous Louisiana Director died this past week and his family also needs our thoughts and prayers. 

 Rick Stevens, Assistant District Rider Educator gave the Rider Education Talk.  He advised that riders need to 

have the Right Attitude, which means all riders need to be paying attention to the ride and everything around you when 

you are riding.  You are not to be worrying about your job, or other distractions.  Be sure to pay attention to your bike 

and be aware of everything going on around you.  Your Right Attitude is to Ride Safe!! 

 For May we have the following Birthdays and Anniversaries: 

Birthdays:  May 17 - Everett Chastain 

   May 25 - Lajuana Pena 

Anniversaries:  May 25 Steve and Lajuana Pena 

Until next time, Ride when you can and Ride Safe!  We will see you down the road. 

Submitted By,  Doris Schoeck, Newsletter Editor 
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PHOTOGRAPHS FROM KSF MEETING 
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Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Director         Assistant Chapter Directors         Senior Chapter Educator        

     David McDonald             Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                Rick &Carolyn Stevens              

         316-213-5712                     316-214-1995          316-213-4630                       
                 

                            Chapter Treasurer                                  Membership Enhancement 

                               Carolyn Stevens                                              Phyllis VanBuskirk 

                                  316-683-1138                                                    316-323-4027 

 

Meeting Night 

2nd Friday every month. Brown Bag at 6:30pm 

Derby Church of Christ in Fellowship Hall, south end of building, 225 N. Derby St 

      Derby Kansas           
                                 

 

 

What’s happening?  

  

An excellent turnout for breakfast and windy ride to Beaumont for breakfast. Between cars and motor-

cycles about 24 people got there for a great country breakfast and conversation. All except one Chapter 

from Kansas was represented. Better yet was the ride home with about 30 knots of gusty south wind 

blowing. 

 

 Our Chapter P would like to get some activities going, but with so many different Chapter’s and combina-

tion of all the things to do many times we just side in with whatever is happening.  

 

Birthdays for May are Rick Stevens on May 15,  

 

Anniversaries for May 

Joe and Janet Gonsalves on May 7,  

Dan and Tammy Vickers on May25th.  

Congratulations to all! 

 

Again - Mark on your calendar for May 12th as that will be Chapter P’s monthly get together. Derby 

Church of Christ, 225 N Derby St, in Derby.  

 

It is surely going to be a spirited conversation!   

  

Denny and Katherine Chesnut, Twister 8, Assistant Directors  
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––  Arkansas CityArkansas City   

  Senior Chapter Directors        Ass’t Chapter Directors         Chapter Couple 
     Jack & Teresa Kistler                        Jim & Carol  Owens           Duane & Vicki Kalous 

            620-782-9636                                    620-441-8097 

 

                        Chapter MEC       Chapter Treasurer     Chapter Educator      

                        Judy Eggleston             Sheila Tucker                    Open 

                                                             316-777-1052                                             

 

Kansas Chapter Q May 2017 Newsletter 

 

 Well the month of April was a little damp, but hopefully some of you got the chance to get your 

bikes out and ride.  Remember to take the time to check your tires and get your bike ready for this 

years riding season if you haven’t done this already. 

 

 We know there were several chapters with events this month; however we weren’t able to attend 

all of them.  Story has it that the KSF Birthday Party was a great time. One event that we were able to 

attend was KSP breakfast ride to Beaumont. It was a windy ride, but the breakfast and the chance to 

see everyone was well worth putting up with the wind. 

 

 The following week, KSQ had a breakfast at Hunters Café in Winfield. We had a good turnout 

for breakfast. Once everyone was done eating some of the bunch headed down to Ponca City for 

OKK’s Birthday Party.  I was told that everyone had a real good time down there also. 

 

 We hope that all of you that went down to Marshall for the Region Rally had a wonderful time. 

Be ready to share your adventures with all of us that couldn’t go when you see us. 

 

Ks. Q Birthdays for the month of May are: 

 Duane Kalous on the 17th 

 Vickie Kalous on the 25th 

 Jim Owens on the 29th 

 

 Anniversaries for May are: 

 Duane & Vickie Kalous on the 12th 

 Rodger & Gayle Webb on the 23rd 

 

Until the next time, 

Be safe out there, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 

Special Note from Sr. District Educator, Bill Tucker. Duane and Vickie Kalous were sworn in as the Chapter Educators 

for KSQ. Congratulations Duane & Vickie and thank you for volunteering for this very important office. 

What’s happening?  

  

An excellent turnout for breakfast and windy ride to Beaumont for breakfast. Between cars and motor-

cycles about 24 people got there for a great country breakfast and conversation. All except one Chapter 

from Kansas was represented. Better yet was the ride home with about 30 knots of gusty south wind 

blowing. 

 

 Our Chapter P would like to get some activities going, but with so many different Chapter’s and combina-

tion of all the things to do many times we just side in with whatever is happening.  

 

Birthdays for May are Rick Stevens on May 15,  

 

Anniversaries for May 

Joe and Janet Gonsalves on May 7,  

Dan and Tammy Vickers on May25th.  

Congratulations to all! 

 

Again - Mark on your calendar for May 12th as that will be Chapter P’s monthly get together. Derby 

Church of Christ, 225 N Derby St, in Derby.  

 

It is surely going to be a spirited conversation!   

  

Denny and Katherine Chesnut, Twister 8, Assistant Directors  
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Notes from Your District Trainer 

              Mark Classen 

This month has just flew past – but what do we 

have to show for it? Did anyone attend rallies 

from last month?  It is there that you can cash in 

on one of the most important benefits of GWRRA 

– Knowledge!  We were at the Louisiana rally and 

attended 3 seminars, in everyone, Linda and I 

walked away with something new to ponder and 

try to put into practice.  

Then just this weekend we attended the Region H 

rally in Marshall, TX and again attended 3 semi-

nars.  These were different and again just as infor-

mative.  Well, I will be honest 2 of the seminars 

were very informative the 3rd I was the facilitator, 

and it was just fun!  We have heard nothing but 

great reviews of the new ITCP formats being used 

and we have 4 ITCP instructors in the state of 

Kansas.  

Clara Boldt, Director of Training has released all 

of the current seminars available in the new ITCP 

format.  As of April 1, 2017 they are: 
 Structure of GWRRA; Member Benefits Overview; 

Training the Members; Horizon Overview; How to Have 

Fun at a GWRRA Event; Stress Management; Listening & 

Communicating; Planning a Chapter Event; Chapter Struc-

ture & Organization; Smart Moves; Leadership; Chapter 

Finances; Delegation; Staffing & Appointment; Interview-

ing Techniques; Building High Performance Teams; Fi-

nancial Reporting & the IRS; Motivating & Managing 

Volunteers; Releasing Volunteer Leaders; Chapter Com-

munication Plan; Problem Solving; Win-Win Progress Re-

views; FUNdraising; The Nature of Leadership; High Im-

pact Leadership Skills; Studies in Applied Leadership; 

Coaching and Mentoring; Conflict Management; True Col-

ors; Distracted Driving and Going, Going, Gone. 

Several of these seminars are still available in the 

UTDP format for those trainers certified in that 

format. 

Bill Tucker, Senior District Educator and Rider Ed 

instructor and myself, would like all chapters of 

Kansas to know that any of our instructors, Bill or 

myself, are available to give a seminar to your 

chapter, if you will arrange it with Bill or myself.  

You do not have to travel to a distant rally to pick 

up that special GWRRA knowledge that is such an 

important part of the GWRRA family tradition. 

Remember if you have stopped learning – you 

have stopped expanding your horizons! 

 

Mark Classen 

District Leadership Trainer 
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OUR SPONSORS 
THEY WILL APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT 

Faith and Life Bookstore in Newton Kansas is pleased to introduce new local author, 

Terri Bockhaus. Her debuted book is titled, “It’s all about the Journey.” The book is a 

collection of short stories detailing her journey from riding on the back of her husband 

motorcycle to being one of a handful of female riders nationwide to perform on a mo-

torcycle drill team.  

 

The book chronicles her mishaps as she learns to ride her own motorcycle, and many 

of the funny (and sometimes scary) things that have happened on some of their trips. 

You don’t have to be a biker to enjoy this book. 

 

Terri and her husband Steve were involved in a serious motorcycle wreck in 2004. 

During their recovery, they were introduced to the Goldwing Road Riders Association 

(GWRRA), an organization that promotes safe motorcycling. Terri reports that she has 

always enjoyed riding on motorcycles, but never thought of owning one, let alone rid-

ing on a motorcycle drill team. She has always dreamed of having her original writing 

published. She hopes that through her love of writing and riding, that she has brought a 

glimpse of her passion of both to you, the reader. Terri and her husband live in Newton 

Ks.. 

 

The book is available for purchase at Dan’s Cycle in Hesston Ks or by contacting 

Terry directly at tmbockhaus@cox.net.  

SHEILA’S INCOME TAX SERVICE 
Since 1980 

Owners Sheila & Bill Tucker 

Call for an Appointment 

316-777-1052 or Cell 316-215-2632 

Monday-Friday 9am-8pm 

Saturday 9am-5pm—Sunday 1pm-5pm 

‘Free’ required E-filing 

If you are audited we will accompany you 

to the IRS Office and represent you ‘free’ 

Our rates are very competitive! 
 

Bill & I are Life Members with GWRRA. We wish you 

and yours a very safe, fun, 2017. 
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